C 14 Control

CC: P. E. Morgan - Edpt. L. J. Boyle

L. Fox

Ilion, New York November 20, 1970

A. D. KERR

MODEL 788 CENTER FIRE RIPLE, 30-30 CALIBER

In view of the declining sales of the Model 788, 30-30 caliber, F. E. Morgan believes the 30-30 caliber can be discontinued at the end of 1971. He recommended that a total of one thousand (1000) rifles be produced to the warehouse in 1971. While this may provide an excess, the rifles not shipped in 1971 could be disposed of through special handling in 1972.

If this is the program, it is suggested that Operations Committee approval be requested at the December 1970 meeting so that action can be taken to run out parts and remove the machines used to produce the 30-30 caliber rifle.

V. G. DeReus

Senior Engineer - Staff

VGD:I